CULMINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Chairman:  Mrs Carol Byng

Jayne Disley, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer

1 Streamside, Culmington, Ludlow, SY8 2DF - (01584) 861 387

culmingtonpc@googlemail.com
www.culmington.org
Parish Council Meeting

On TUESDAY 3rd February 2015, at Culmington Village Hall

MINUTES
The Meeting commenced at 7.00 pm

Present: Cllr Byng, Cllr Pike, Cllr Steele, Cllr Norton, Cllr Alderson, Cllr Cawley, Cllr Hardy, Cllr Motley Shropshire Council.

In Attendance:  Mrs J Disley, (Clerk),  Mr Jubb (Emergency Planning Officer) 

1.0
Apologies for Absence –:  Cllr Edwards.

2.0
Declarations of Interest relating to this meeting

Members are requested to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the Localism Act 2011 s32 and The Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.

3.0  
Public involvement session:  (Agenda Items only) - None
4.0
Minutes 

RESOLVED (unanimous) that the Minutes of the ordinary meeting of Culmington Parish Council held on 6th January 2015, be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  (unanimous)

Proposed:  Cllr Alderson

Seconded:  Cllr Norton

5.1      Matters Arising 
Members were asked to receive any updates from the ordinary meeting of 6th January 2015 not included elsewhere on the agenda:  None
6.0     
Reports from Members

6.1
Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council: - Reported on meetings with DCLG (Department for Communities and Local Government) and the Minister, Kris Hopkins, to voice concern on local government funding.  A useful meeting with Public Health, to put forward the problems of accessibility in rural areas, which recent research into Social Care highlights.  A Rural Crime Conference at which she was a speaker. A meeting at Shropshire Council on budget cuts and concern for the Arts budget and finally a report from DEFRA on Broadband and concern that upgrading rural areas will be left until last. 
6.2   Other Reports:  None
7.0      Correspondence 

7.1 Shrewsbury and Telford Hospital NHS Trust – Publication of the Care Quality Commission report on the quality of care. Cllrs considered it positive that staff had been rated as GOOD, which reflected personal experience. 

7.2 Oil Buying Club – www.oilbuyingclub.com - request to give presentation

7.3 Parish Online – news- www.parish-online.co.uk (information only) – Look into 30 day free trial. (Clerk)

7.4 Craven Arms Area E-newsletter and facebook page – www.facebook.com/cravenarmsareanews (information only)

7.5 Shropshire Council – Road Sweeping Dates for Culmington 2015.  26th February, 21st May, 13th August, 5th November, 17th December 2015 at 10am.  Sent to Ripples

7.6 Shropshire Seniors – The Forum – Jan-Feb 2015 (information only)

7.7 Chillie Breeze – Request link on Culmington Parish website – passed to Cllr Hardy for the website.

7.8 Shropshire Community Health NHS Trust newsletter December 2014 (information only)
8.0
Cheques requested:  None

9.0
Planning Applications - None

10.0 Finance 

10.1 Current Account Balance £4,126.67.   Cash book balance checked and 

 signed.

11.0 Parish Plan – Wine and Cheese Evening 17th March (Tues) Invitations to be
distributed at the next meeting for each Cllr to deliver.  (Put on next months Agenda)
12.0
 Resilient Communities –  Facilities and Services available to Parishioners discussed.  Thought useful to compile a list of those services that are available to distribute to new parishioners in particular, e.g library van, dustman etc.   A letter to households asking if they had skills (paid or unpaid) which could be included, to be considered. Networking with other local parishes to increase knowledge of resources in the Corvedale also useful, to make the area as self sufficient as possible.

13.0   
NHS Future Fit – siting of Urgent Care Centres in Shropshire – Cllrs expressed

concern at a recent report suggesting an Urgent Care Centre may be sited in Bridgnorth or Ludlow as part of the NHS Future Fit programme.  Individual letters of protest to be encouraged.   Ludlow considered in desperate need of this facility and is located further from any major hospital than Bridgnorth.  In addition, a proposed joint letter with neighbouring parishes to be sent and copied to Philip Dunne and The League of Friends.  Clerk to contact Clerks at Stanton Lacy and Diddlebury.  Address to be established for letters to be sent.

14.0 Seifton Batch – Water Leaks – Cllr Steele updated the meeting on the Seifton Batch repair, which is now complete, tested and holes filled in.  However there has been a more recent water main burst which needs repair (5 repairs so far to the same joint). Contractors should return in two weeks to complete.  Cllr Steele reported he had emailed Chris Jackson from Highways to discuss repairing the damage done to the layby during the recent work.  Highways had forwarded to Severn Trent.
15.0 Flood Action Group – The Clerk gave an update on the recent meeting held on 22nd January 2015.  Dennis Wilson from Shropshire Council had attended and reported on progress finding solutions to the drainage issues on the B4365.  Two proposals being considered.  Culmington also selected to take part in a Catchment project with Shropshire Council for which funding has been obtained.  Local knowledge is needed to establish where ‘Rural Attenuation Features’ would work best.  First walk planned for 15th February 2015. Work at Seifton to lower the stream bed, following investigations and jetting of pipes in the autumn 2014, planned after May 2015.  Next meeting Thurs 26th February 2015.

16.0    Any Other Items of Interest (for dissemination of information only) – 

Planning application received for Pool Cottage Seifton.  Change of use, (for information only). A time extension has been applied for, on the Agenda for the March meeting.

Cllr Alderson reported that Western Power planned to install new pylons from Burley to the Tower House.  Two power cuts were anticipated in the immediate area when the work was undertaken.

Cllrs commented on the damage to the B4365 as a result of heavy traffic from the diversions off the A49 over the past months.

.

17.0
Date of next Meeting – Tuesday 3rd March 2015 at Culmington Village Hall

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.59 pm.
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